DacCom PbC Ltd Executive Committee


Record from a Meeting held on 17 October 2007

Mark Jones
18 October 2007

	Attended:
	
	
	

	Corina Ciobanu
	Trevor Fernandes
	Richard Gallow
	Mark Jones

	Mary McMinn
	Meena Savla
	Bernie Tipple
	

	Richard Jones #
	Suzanne Novak #
	Janice Omar #
	Christine Walden #

	#  West Hertfordshire PCT 
	

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	Gerry Bulger
	Avi Gupta
	Zunia Hurst
	Richard Walker

	Caroline Johnson ^
	
	
	

	#  West Hertfordshire PCT 
	^ Dacorum PPI Group

	Copies to:
	
	
	

	Dacorum Practice Managers
	


1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Bernie Tipple
	Seek to identify a GP Lead for Maternity Services
	1 Nov 07

	Mary McMinn
	Ensure the necessary documents are completed to register our change of Company Secretary and Director with Companies House.
	Nov 07

	Bernie Tipple / Richard Galow
	Invite Lyn Eng and Michael Drake to the Executive meeting on 16 November to discuss reconfiguration of mental health services.
	1 Nov 07

	Mark Jones
	Write to Mike Edwards regarding our membership of the PBC conclave.
	19 Oct 07

	Mary McMinn
	Determine whether Avi Gupta is willing to take a broader role as Intermediate Care Lead to engage with the PBC Conclave on this.
	1 Nov 07


From the last meeting:

	Mark Jones
	Identify a new management lead for the counselling project.
	Done

	Mark Jones
	Respond to Sheila Burgess with feedback regarding the Business Plan for an Enhanced Sexual Health Service
	Oct 07

	Zunia Hurst
	Ask Keith Hodge to raise our concerns about the strategy outlined in ‘Maternity Matters’ with the LMC
	Done

	Mark Jones
	Ensure our proposals for recommissioning LES services are presented to the October meeting of the Governance Sub-Committee
	Done


2. Maternity Services Lead

Developments in maternity services (and our consequent concern about loss of practice-based care) were discussed at our last meeting.  There are significant implications for patient care, and it would be appropriate for us to appoint a GP Lead to be a champion for DacCom and the local GP community in future discussions with the service provider.  Ralph Richardson raised concern at the Locality Meeting so Bernie will contact him to determine whether he would be willing to fill this role for us.

3. Urgent Care Centre / Out of Hours Update

The advert was published on 4 October and expressions of interest are required by 25 October.  A pre-qualification questionnaire will be issued to potential providers.  The existing advisory committees will determine the assessment criteria.

Evaluation boards are being established and will include a GP representative from West Herts.  Meena would like to be involved, but (given her role in setting up the Joint Venture with Harmoni to bid for this work) is disqualified by a conflict of interests.

Roger Sage has offered to represent West Herts, and the PCT is asking DacCom and WatCom whether this is acceptable to them.  We do not believe it is appropriate for us to comment on individuals.  Mark communicated our position to Moira McGrath on 3 October: “Our only input would be the obvious point that anyone with a link to a potential bidder should be excluded.”  We expect the PCT to act professionally and exclude any member with links to potential providers, including Harmoni, Herts Urgent Care and any others.  The PCT, not DacCom, will be accountable for this if the process is challenged subsequently.

On 17 October, Mary and Corina responded to a question at the PBC Conclave with a statement of our plans.  Some of those attending (who have a vested interest) seemed to feel that we have an obligation to support a bid from Herts Urgent Care for a Herts-wide contract.  It is clear that much remains to be done to ensure the process of awarding contracts is impartial, and not subject to influence by interested parties.

Meanwhile, Meena and Mark have met Nick Gordon (Harmoni) who proposed a structure for the Joint Venture based on successful implementation elsewhere.  This would require us to set up a GP provider organisation with capital provided by shareholder practices. This organisation could then purchase a 60% stake in the Joint Venture and appoint members of the Joint Venture Board.  It would be desirable to set up at least a shell of this structure as the vehicle for the expression of interest.  We asked Nick to go ahead and do this.  In the coming weeks, we will need to set up meetings to explain the proposal to potential shareholders and to secure buy-in.

We are mindful of the potential for conflicts of interests as we develop a provider role.  We will take whatever action necessary to address this issue as it arises.  At present, guidance is not completely clear.

4. DacCom Director / Company Secretary

Mark has asked that he be allowed to resign his position as Director and Company Secretary, but to continue to support the Executive and our various projects as he does at present.  This action addresses some questions regarding conflict of interests in developing the Joint Venture with Harmoni. The request was agreed.

Mary currently does most of the Company Secretarial work and kindly offered to take this role formally.  This was agreed.

We will need to appoint a Director to replace Mark.  We believe the Executive Committee has the authority to appoint a Director, who will be subject to re-election by the shareholders at our next AGM.  After discussion, we agreed this role would best be filled by a serving member of the Executive.  We will discuss this further at our next meeting.

Mary will ensure the necessary forms are completed for Companies House.

5. Mental Health

We have been approached by Lyn Eng, who is a consultant clinical psychologist tasked by the Herts Partnership Trust to review and reconfigure Community Mental Health Services.  Integrated services have been installed in other areas, and the Trust wishes to roll this model out to other areas.  We understand the target for delivery is 2010!

We do not know exactly what is proposed, so Bernie will invite Lyn to our meeting on 16 November and Richard G will invite Michael Drake.  This will allow us to understand what is proposed before we decide whether and how to engage.

6. Medicines Waste Campaign

An initiative has been discussed with the West Herts Leads and at our Prescribing Leads Meeting.  This involves a media and advertising campaign, for which we would contribute around £2k.  Similar schemes elsewhere have been reported to deliver significant savings  (but of course this was not a controlled experiment and the savings might be attributable to other factors).

We agreed to support this initiative as part of our broader plan of action.  For instance, we might consider issuing initial prescriptions for a short period to establish patient tolerance / compliance before moving to a longer interval.

We discussed a problem involving the larger chain pharmacies who, when they take over management from patients, request all items on the repeat prescription whether needed or not.  We are also concerned that patients do not always receive the full amount of medication prescribed.  Specific examples should be communicated to Richard Jones so he can investigate.

7. Fair Shares Budgets

We have agreed that locality budgets for 2008/9 will be set on a “fair shares” basis.  In fact, there is very little inequity between localities and growth money will ensure an increased budget for all.  DacCom will realise a small benefit from this action.

We now have to decide whether we want practice budgets to be set on the same basis.  Although we regard the budget as pooled, with member practices sharing risk, the PCT is obliged to provide budgets at Practice level.  We do disseminate this information to the Practices.  The Practice budgets are regarded as indicative, and there is no compelling argument against a move to fair shares at this level.  Clearly, this is the direction of travel and there is little to be gained by perpetuating historical differences in funding between practices.

8. PBC Conclave

Mike Edwards is awaiting a message from DacCom regarding our commitment to the Conclave.  Mark will respond in accordance with position agreed at our last meeting: we have some reservations but we will support it for the time being.  Having attended the meeting on 17 October, Corina gave a view: “better in than out”.

9. Intermediate Care Lead

We already have identified leads to tackle 4 of the 5 priorities identified by the Conclave: Urgent Care, Diabetes, COPD and xxx.  However, we do not have a lead for Intermediate Care.  We have focussed on Community Nursing (Avi leads on this) but the brief from the Conclave is wider.  Mary will consult Avi and determine whether he is willing to take on this wider role.

10. COPD Project (Note added after the meeting)

Our business case was submitted to the PBC Governance Sub-Committee Meeting on 16 October.  This group (few, if any, of whom had read the document) gave a general endorsement but directed that the proposal be further discussed with WatCom, StahCom, the PBC Conclave and sundry other parties within the PCT.  We articulated the need for active engagement from the PCT, and this was promised.

11. Next meeting:

Thursday 1 November 2007

From 1pm to 2.30pm at Fernville Surgery 
(lunch from 12.30pm)
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